

Protocol

Bolin Centre Climate Research School (CRS) Advisory Group meeting

Date: Monday, May 25, 2020
 Time: 10:15–12:00
 Place: The meeting was held digitally via Zoom

Attending Members **Nina Kirchner**, Co-Chair Co-Director for the Bolin Centre
Alasdair Skelton, Co-Chair, Co-Director for the Bolin Centre
Carmen Prieto Hierro, Study Coordinator for CRS
Otto Hermelin, Study Coordinator for CRS
Abdel Hannachi, Department of Meteorology (MISU)
Ann-Kristin Eriksson-Wiklund, Department of Environmental Sciences and Analytical Chemistry (ACES)
Helle Skånes, Department of Physical Geography (NG)
Karl Gotthard, Department of Zoology
Eleonor Ryberg, Student representative
Garry Peterson, Stockholm Resilience Centre (SRC)
Magnus Atterfors, Bolin Centre Communicator
Annika Granebeck, Bolin Centre Coordinator & Communicator

Absent Members **Somya Joshi**, Department of Computer and Systems Sciences (DSV)
Clare Bradshaw, Department of Ecology, Environment and Plant Sciences (DEEP)

1. Meeting was opened	AS	
2. Appointment of protocol writer Carmen Prieto was appointed.	AS	
3. Appointment of protocol checker Karl Gotthard was appointed.	AS	
4. Approval of the agenda The agenda was approved.	AS	
5. Protocol from the latest CRS-meeting The protocol was approved.	AS	App. 1

<p>6. Update on the PhD courses planned in 2020</p> <p>The summer school in Gotland planned from the 24-28 of August is not cancelled yet but due to the current restrictions and recommendations from the authorities is very likely that it cannot take place as it is planned now. The Advisory Board discussed possible alternatives and decided to offer a summer course instead of a summer school. The course may include online webinars, short excursions within the Stockholm area and even a social event arranged outdoors.</p> <p>The course needs to be advertised as soon as possible. It was pointed out by the student representative that the information about the courses offered by the CRS needs to be better spread. Communication channels to be used are: the weekly meetings held at the departments, the Bolin Centre weekly newsletter, email from the directors of PhD education in the different departments and to the mailing list with all the registered PhD students. An attempt to update this list was done by the study coordinators but it needs to be completed.</p> <p>A decision about the geo-computation course will be taken at the end of June. The recommendation from the Advisory Board is to work as much as possible to find appropriate alternatives to the courses that are planned instead of cancelling them.</p>	<p>CP/OH</p>	<p>App. 2</p>
<p>7. Corona</p> <p>All the issues related to the coronavirus were discussed in point 6.</p>	<p>CP/OH</p>	
<p>8. Update on the collaboration with ClimBEco</p> <p>The study coordinators have had two meetings with the coordinator and the project manager of ClimBEco graduate research school. In the first meeting they presented their schools, how they work, which kind of events and activities they offer to the PhD students and possible joint activities.</p> <p>In the second meeting they discussed the first steps in how to communicate our cooperation with regard to courses and other events such as seminars. It was also discussed what is the order of priority to get into the courses for each school. The order of priority of the Bolin CRS will be as follows: first students from the CRS, second from ClimBEco, then others.</p> <p>A new meeting will be held in the beginning of June to report back on our communication actions for sharing courses and</p>	<p>CP/OH</p>	

events within each research schools and other possible updates.		
9. Any other business No other business was discussed.		
10. Next meeting September 14, 10:15-12 in the Tarfala meeting room	CP/OH	
11. The meeting was closed	AS	

Protocol writer

Protocol checker

Carmen Prieto Hierro

Karl Gotthard